
12th March 2021  

Part of the   

Visit our Twitter page for more pictures of this week’s events @KingsfieldSch 

Diary Dates 

For Parents  

 

 

Red Nose Day - Silly Hairstyles 

Friday 19th March  

 

Last Day of Term  

Thursday 1st April  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Break  

2nd April - 16th April  

 

May Day  

Monday 3rd May  

 

May Half-Term  

31st May - 4th June  

 

Inset Day  

Monday 7th June  

 

Last day of term  

Friday  16th July  

 

 

 

 

Covid Reminders  

-Only 1 adult per child for drop off and collection. 

-Avoid coming onto site early and crowding. 

-Keep to the one way system. 

-Use queue lines and keep a safe distance. 

-Face covering must be worn unless exempt. 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

Yet again, all pupils have demonstrated their resilience, positivity and responsibility on the full school 

re-opening this week, we are so proud of them. 

This week and the subsequent weeks leading up to Easter will be focussed on re-settling children 

back into school alongside filling  any gaps of missed learning and embedding the new lockdown 

learning.   

Just to re-assure you, many staff are taking part in the lateral flow testing and we have very clear     

control measures in place to reduce the risk of Covid in school and we are constantly reviewing and 

improving safety measures. This week for instance we have separated the Y1 and Y2 playtimes to     

increase the space on the playground for children to enjoy. 

The weekend is upon us again and can I take this opportunity to wish all mums and grandmothers 

and very happy and relaxing Mothering Sunday. 

School Attendance 

Clever Caterpillars  98.95%     Busy Bees 99.55%   

Terrific Tigers 99.23%       Charming Cheetahs 98.21% 

Perfect Panthers 100%            Learning Lions 100% 

Super Squirrels 98.37%  Fantastic Foxes 97.88%   Wise Owls 96.04%        

The winners for this week are Learning Lions and Perfect Panthers with 100%  - Well done! 

 This weeks Whole School Attendance is 98.66%  

Our whole school target is 97.5% 

 

Red Nose Day  

On Friday 19th March, Kingsfield First School will 
be fundraising for Red Nose Day. This year's theme is 

'Share a smile' which we feel is extremely important at 
the moment!  

The school council came together to brainstorm and 
vote on some fundraising ideas to make sure we could 
find the best way to share a smile with you all and raise 
money. We finally decided on silly hairstyles, so make 

your hair as crazy and funny as possible to make all 
those around you smile whilst you raising money for an 

excellent cause. 

You can donate via our JustGiving Page - 

 https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/kingsfield-
first1 

Child Exploitation Awareness Day  

On Thursday 18th March it is Child Exploitation 

Awareness Day and children will be reminded 

about the risks of being online and ways of    

keeping safe.  

We have added some useful information to the 

back pages of the newsletter to support parents. 

This includes advice on internet safety, particular 

apps and useful websites to visit. 

 



Theme of the week  

Share a smile  

 

 

Please ensure you are booking in advance by Wednesday for the 

week ahead.  

If your booking pattern is consistent and  required continuously, weekly 

bookings are not necessary. 

Please email all booking requests to                                                  

koolkids@kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk  

Nursery Applications  

We have places available in Nursery for September 2021.  

If your child is 3 before the 31st August they are entitled to a free place 

in our Nursery for 15 or 30 hours.  

The deadline for applications is Friday 21st May.  

Further information and application forms can be found on the school 

website - http://kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk/admissions/  

Alternatively contact the school office or pop in for a paper copy.  

    

Star of the week 

 Little Ladybirds - Ezra Knapper   

 Clever Caterpillars - Darcy Arthur  

 Busy Bees - Oakley Roden 

 Terrific Tigers - Kaiden Adey 

 Charming Cheetahs - Polly-Anna   

 Bailey 

 Perfect Panthers - Mason Scarratt  

 Learning Lions - Miley Atkinson 

 Super Squirrels - Layla-Mae Hughes 

 Wise Owls - Marshall Bentley  

 Fantastic Foxes - Lily Cox  
                 

Rainbow Reader 

 Clever Caterpillars - Charlotte Martin 

 Busy Bees - Archie Jewess  

     Terrific Tigers -  Millie Carr 

 Charming Cheetahs - Henry Boon 

 Perfect Panthers - Joshua Walley  

 Learning Lions - Kadie Fitzpatrcik 

 Super Squirrels - Isaiah Carney 

 Wise Owls - Mason Lawton 

 Fantastic Foxes - Beau Glynn 

Phonics Superhero 

 Clever Caterpillars - Frankie Aspey  

 Busy Bees - Amelia Sutton 

 Terrific Tigers - Leila Hussain 

 Charming Cheetahs - Lochlan      

 Chaddock 

 Perfect Panthers - Carly Bradshaw 

 Learning Lions - Lewis Wooton 

TT Rock Star 

 Super Squirrels - Libby Tinsley  

 Wise Owls - Elora Dawson 

 Fantastic Foxes - Riley Hunt 

 

                 

                 

KINGSFIELD AWARDS A huge WELL DONE to the following children who were awarded a 
golden ticket this week and chose a prize from the golden chest in 

Mrs  Butler’s office: 

Alice Atherton, Lacey-Mai Johnson, Pippa Robinson, Darcy Arthur, 
Maisy Hancock, Evelyn Mitchell, Beau Glynn, Libbie Patterson  

We are on week 1 of the lunch menu 

next week  

Scarlett’s News  

We have a very modest, thoughtful and enterprising pupil in Scarlett in Year 
4, who last year in March 2020, as we headed into lockdown became a  

finalist for Mini Miss Prom UK. 

During this time Scarlett kept herself busy by organising raffles, guess the 
name and lots more and managed to raise a massive £440 within 6 months 
for Cauldwell Children's Hospice. She achieved this through her own      
initiatives and hard work, she also donated her own pocket money to other 
charities and collected Easter eggs for less fortunate children who otherwise 

would have gone without.  

She hates to see anybody (especially children) 
going without and is always asking her mum 

how she can help others.  

After doing this for a year she went on to win 
and be crowned Mini Miss Prom UK 2021/22 , 
I’m sure you’ll agree she is a remarkable little 
girl and a role model to us all.  Winning hasn’t 
stopped Scarlett and she continues to  have 
another fun year of fundraising and giving to 

charities. 

What a shining star you are Scarlett. 



The Children First Learning Partnership Multi Academy Trust: Director Vacancy  

 

We currently have a vacancy on the Directors Board of our Multi    
Academy Trust.  

This is an exciting opportunity for someone who would like to contribute 
to the strategic leadership of our Trust. Please follow the link here for 
further details:  

http://www.childrenfirstlp.org.uk/vacancies 

School Meals  

School meals are available to all pupils in school - you can find the lunch menu under the ‘Parents’ tab on the 

school website.  

Here is a sneak peak at what has been available this week - Lasagne and Mixed Bean Chilli with a selection of 

yummy puddings!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School meals are free to pupils in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2. Charges for Nursery, Year 3 and Year 4 pupils 

are £2.40.  

You may be eligible for benefit related free school meals, contact the school office for further information.  

 

 

 




